
NEXT MEETING -   
January 19, 2014 at 7:00pm 
In the Garden Room of the  
Bob Duncan Center 

2800 South Center Street 
Arlington, Texas 

Meeting Every Third Monday 

 

AMGC PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

 

Snack Voluteers: 

JanðNewly Elected Officers 

FebðVernon Runyan and Duane Holman 

MarðRoy Schemensky and ?? 

 

Upcoming Speakers 

FebruaryðCharley Amosðpast president 

of the Fort Worth Audubon Society 

MarchðRichard E. KurthðGrand Prairie 

Master Composter and Texas Master Gar-

dener. 

AprilðDustan Compton Arlington Conser-

vation Program Coordinator 

 

Greetings fellow gardeners! 
Well it's a new year and while 
it really is winter, we here in 
Texas know that spring isn't 
really too far away.  This 
month's speaker will be re-
minding us now is the time to 
be planting tomato seeds if we 

want to grow our own tomato plants for this sum-
mer.  It may be ice cold outside, but there's always 
something we can be doing regarding our gardens 
and plants.  

As president, I have the responsibility to assign the 
leadership of the organized committees and I need 
to check with the current committee heads as to 
whom would like to continue in place. 
 
During the business meeting, I would like to discuss 
with you all an idea I have. I am proposing an addi-
tional social meeting at my house for anyone who 
would like to attend to discuss ideas to strengthen 
and grow our garden club. Topics such as ways to 
increase membership and how to improve our com-
munication regarding the club to our community. 
This could include a review of our newsletter and 
website and how our members could provide con-
tent. Anything and everything regarding your 
thoughts and suggestions as to what we could do 
as a group to make our club stronger and more ef-
fective.  

Please remember we will be staffing a booth at the 
Spring Texas Home and Garden show in Fort 
Worth on February 13-15. Hope you can attend and 
be a part. I am excited about the new year and all 
we can accomplish together, look forward to seeing 
you at our meeting. 

 



OFFICERS 

President  éééé.. Tim Leblanc 

Past President  éé. Billy Clark 

1st Vice President  ...  Clint Probst 

2nd Vice President  .. Elbert Seal 

Secretary  éééé.. Otto Witt 

Treasurer  éééé.. Roy Schemensky 

Directors (Exp 2015)  D. Presley & B. Bartlett 

Directors (Exp 2016)  Mark Bowers & Ott Witt 

Directors (Exp 2017)  M. Auriene & J. Hertzler 
 

 

APPOINTED COMMITTEES 

Audit  ééé Bartlett & Sinclair & Witt 

Awards  éé Billy Clark 

By-Laws  é Ed MacLeod 

Finance  éé Elbert Seal 

Plant Show  é Elbert Seal 

House  ééé Auriene & Holman 

Programs  é Tarek Rayan 

Publicity  éé Hertzler & MacLeod 

Scholarship  é Auriene & Dews 

Sunshine Report  é Richard Harrell 

Home & Garden Show  Lance Jepson 

Christmas Banquet   Michael Auriene 

Jr. Livestock Show   Conley & Seal 

Membership  ééé Jack Sinclair 

Nominations  ééé TBD by the President 

Photographer  éé Lance Jepson 

 

Birthdays 
   

Wilten, Tom Jan 10 

Gooch, Ken Jan 13 

Robledo, Richard Jan 17 

  
 

Anniversaries 

None noted  

  

Congratulations to these Members 

Individual 

National $15 

Local $10 

Total $25 

Family 

National $23 

Local $10 

Total $33 

TGOA/MGCA Membership Renewal 

The Earthmen of Arlington is published monthly 

by The Arlington Menôs Garden Club, Inc. (AMGC) 

Post Office Box 174, Arlington, TX 76004-0174 

 

Ronald Runyan, Editor 

Jay Hertzler, Newsletter Distributor 

Jeremey and Jay Hertzler, Web Designer 

Club Website:  http://arlingtonmensgardenclub.org 

 

Annual Newsletter Ad Rates: 

$35 (3.5.2 in) and $100 (3.5x3 in); refer advertisement  

contacts to our Treasurer. 

Dates to Remember 

Fort Worth Home and Garden Show Feb 13-15, 2015 

No news is good news! 



STAR-TELEGRAM GARDENING CALENDAR for January 

¶ Plant bare-root trees, roses and shrubs. Donôt ñplugò plants. Make the holes larger and prepare soil 
well with sand and humus. A starter solution or root stimulator may be used. Do not fertile trees the 
first year. 

¶ Plant forsythia, japonica, spiraea, lilac and redbud after the blooms have faded and before new 
growth starts. Prune grapevines. 

¶ Water bulbs. Feed pansies. 

¶ Study seed catalogs to plan spring and summer gardens. 

¶ Spray pecan trees, shrubs and fruit trees with a dormant oil spray. Consult a reliable nurseryman and 
read directions. 

¶ Start tomato and other seeds indoors so youôll have your own bedding plants. 

¶ Prepare vegetable plot and flower beds. 

¶ Plant onions, potatoes, asparagus roots, cabbage plants, collards, spinach, peas, beets, carrots, let-
tuce, parsley, Swiss chard, turnips, kale, endive and kohlrabi. 

¶ Plant gadiolus. Plant corms 6 inches deep in January. Planting glads every four to six inches will give 
a succession of blooms 

¶ Divide chrysanthemums, using one rotted stem per planting or make cutting of new terminal growth. 

About Tom Wilten: 

After graduating from high school at Port Arthur, Texas, Tom Wilten 
attended Texas Tech University, Lamar Tech, and the University of 
Texas at Austin. In 1966 he earned his D.D.S. degree from Baylor 
University College of  Dentistry and served as a dentist in the U.S. 
Air Force for two years. He then returned to the Dallas area, where 
he entered the private practice of general dentistry, which he contin-
ues to practice today. 

Landscaping his new home in 1973 sparked his new interest in  

horticulture. Heôs been a student of horticulture ever since, nurturing 
special interests in propagation and trees. After joining the First 
Menôs Garden Club of Dallas in 1985, he soon took on a number of 
leadership roles, including chairman of sales and shows (1990), two 
years as president (1991-92), and two years as program chairman.  

Between 1993 and 2003, Tom was a frequent contributor to the Gar-
dener, the national magazine of the Menôs Garden Club, for which 
he authored about 20 articles on various aspects of gardening. 

In 2007 Tom became a Dallas County Master Gardener, and in 2008, he became an accredited special-
ist in propagation. He has taught propagation for five years to incoming Master Gardener classes and 
finds that to be among his most enjoyable gardening endeavors. 

This yearôs Dallas County Master Gardener class can look forward to sharing in the wealth of information 
and insights Tom has gleaned from years of personally propagating plants ranging from annuals and 
perennials to shrubs and trees. 

JANUARY SPEAKERð TOM WILTEN 

 


